January 19, 2022

The Honorable Shane E. Pendergrass
Chair, Health and Government Operations
241 Taylor House Office Building

6 Bladen Street

Annapolis, MD 21401

The Honorable Joseline A. Pena-Melnyk

Vice Chair, Health and Government Operations
241 Taylor House Office Building

6 Bladen Street

Annapolis, MD 21401

Re: Testimony in Support of HB109—Jennifer Payne 1/19 at 2:30 p.m.
Appendix to Testimony of Jennifer Payne:

A dialogue with Carole Weiland, United States Senator Paul Sarbanes, and the State of Maryland
illustrating the impact of withdrawing federal funding from Maryland’s NBS program circa 1982.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/

Jennifer Weiland Payne, PharmD, MAPP
Independent Advocate, Adult with PKU
7115 John Calvert Ct

Elkridge, MD 21075

443-535-5322

pkupioneer@gmail.com
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AWlnifed Hiates Denafe

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

October 18, 1982

Mrs., Carole Weiland
15064 Joshua Tree Road
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878

Dear Mrs. Weiland:

Thank you very much for getting in touch with me to
éxpress your concerns regarding Maryland's PKU program. As
one who has been a consistent and vigorous supporter in
Congress of measures designed to ensure that adequate and
affordable health care is available to all Americans, I
greatly appreciate your taking the time to share your
thoughtful and well-considered comments and personal
experience with me. 1In order to be of assistance to you, I
have contacted the appropriate officials of the Maryland
Department of Health urging a careful review of this
situation. You can be certain that I will be in touch with
you as soon as I receive a response.

As you may know, I have strongly opposed the Reagan Ad-
ministration's budget cuts which have such a detrimental
effect on the health and well-being of our citizens. I share
your strong commitment to the continuation of effective health
care programs for the citizens of our nation, and want to
assure you that I will continue to do all I can in the Senate
in this most important area.

With best regards,

Sincerely,

R2d B

Paul S. Sarbanes
United States Senator

PSS/ihl



Vlnifed Hlafes Henafe

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

November 18, 1982

Mrs. Carole Weiland
15064 Joshua Tree Road
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878

Dear Mrs. Weiland:

Following up on our previous correspondence regarding
budget cuts in Maryland's PRU program I am enclosing a copy of
a letter which I recently received from the Maryland
Department of Health and Mental Hygiene in response to your
comments. I hope that the information provided will be help-
ful in answering your guestions about this matter.

Please do not hesitate to let me know if there is any way
in which I might be of further assistance.

With best regards,

Sincerely,

Vol B

Paul S. Sarbanes
United States Senator

PSS/jhl
Enclosure



4 Cetober 1982

venator raul sarbanes
2327 Dirkson Bldg.
ashington, D.G. 20510

Lear cenator sarbanes:

1 wrote to you sometine ago and I am very happy to say that you were most
helpful and I hope that will apply in this case also.

I am writing on behalf of two haxyland State Dept. of Health employees (in
the Baltimore offices), lirs. Lib Walker and ixs. Sue Crosby. They work with
children who have & hereditary genetic disease called FHERYLKETONURIA (FKU). PKU
childxen lack an enzyne in their bodies which is responsible for breaking down an
amino acid called phenylalanine. Fortunately, this paxrticular disease isn't fatal;
1t is contwolled by a special low protein diet and a regular blood test, If a
child isn't diagnosed propexrly in the vexry first few weeks of life and put on the
diet immediately, the phenylalanine builds up and causes retardation. Unfortunately,
there have been cases where +the child wasn't diagnosed early and the result is +that
the child is retarded. Therefore, it is very important that the diet be controlled
and monitored and a regular blood test taken (which determines the Phenylalanine
content in the blood)o If it is too high oxr too low, the diet is adjusted according-
1y

I have two children with this disease (the oldest g girl 9 years and a boy
7 years). Fortunately, due to the immediate response and quick action on the part
of the pediatrician and the VKU frogram of Haxyland, my children were caught early
in life and put on the diet immediately. I am vexy happy to say they have groun
normally and do above average work in school. o one would ever Imow that they have
this disease by looking at them; the difference shows when we are at the table for
2 meal and their plates do not have the same food as the others in the family.,
Their progress has a great deal to do with the work that lirs. Crosby and irs.
Walker do.

lrs. Walker is a mutritionist and it is to her we g0 for advice when we have
duestions regarding the diet. wuhe has been coming to our home for nine yeaxs and
adjusting the children®s diet +o keep it under proper control (in accordance with
the children's growth). she is always available and nany times we have had 4o call
her at her home for advice. She has been very helpful and gone above and beyond
the call of duty. Hhen our third child was born she and irs. Crosby came to oux
home the same day we returned from the hospital and took a sample of our child's
blood, I told her how anxious I was and that everytime the phone rang I thought
it vas going to be the doctor telling me that the test was positive, After leaving
our home she and lirs. Crosby took the blood sample to the laboratory in Baltimore
and asked the technician if he would do the blood test right away - he complied -
and she called immediately to tell us the good news - that our third child didn®
have the disease. This saved us days of woxrxy and anxiety. Hrs. Walker has been
with the FKU progran for 18 years.

lirs. Crosby is a nurse. She administers the blood tests each month. She*
nakes the blood test out to be nore of a game than a medical test, which is impera-
tive to the children's well being. Because of her Ikindly manner the childven no
longer fear the blood tests and she has becone such a good friend to them (and to
us). 3he is also one we can turn to foxr advice and help. She has never in 9 years
failed to come to our home to administer the blood test, even at times when she
wasn't in the best of health,
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We have known both of these ladies for over nine Jeaxs and they have becone
more than medical advisors; they have become good friends and move than that, a
part of our fanily., I Inow this feeling is shared by the nunégous other FKU
fanilles in this State.

This past week they came for the usual monthly visit but this time they had
very distressing news., They informed us that as of December of this year they won't
be making home visits anymore. Why? Because of budget cuts. lirs. Walker (after
18 years of service) will still remain im the program but only available by letter
ox phone (which is not sufficient in nost cases). lirs. Crosby (after 15 years of
service) will no longer be malking home visits ~ she has been cut completely from
the LU progrem. After all of these years of dedication +o FXU children ang
parents she will have o start in a new field.

any parent vho has a child with any type of dlsorder, especially one that the
child must caxrry with hin throughout life finds it very heartbreaking, The first
yeaxr of life for a child of +this type is very difficult for the parent and is a
learning experience and a time for adjusiment to the fact that your child isn't
like other children. At times 1ike this the parents need a Idnd face and kind
words and compassiong they need someone they can turn to. lirs. Walker a,nddhrs.
Urosby fulfill this need. I know from personal experience! They have always been
there when I needed them; especially in the beginning when it was s0 inportant to
ne. I looked forward to and counted the days until their next Visit. I always had
S0 many questlons and fears about ny child's growth and mental well being, They
were always vexry understanding and compassionate. If their jobs are cut fron the
Program this one on one relationship won't be there and L Just con't stress the
inpoxrtance of i, especially for parents who have Just been told their child has
hereditaxy disease. That news is so devastating to a parent and wlthout hxs.,
Crosby and lirs. Walker, they won't have anyone to communicate with on s personal
basis; only telephone avallability.

a2

OND
children axa making and Imow that they have been a significant part of that PLogress.
This is vexy rewaxding. They have personal relationships with all of their "children®.

By these home visits lirs. Walker and lrs. Croshy can sse the Progress the

Since I am a PUU parent and know about the PKU brogram in other states, I can
honestly say that Haxyland probably has +the best pProgran in the country and I am
very greatful that our children were bora here. The following are some of the rea-
sons why Haryland has such a marvelous FKU program.

(1) Handatory diagnostic newborn screening (which brevents retardation when
dlagnosed in the first weeks of life). Soms states do not have this.

(2) The home visits (which include advice on nutrition and regular blood
tests so that the parents do not have to take the children to a hospital
or cli.nic) &

(3) Yeaxrly psychologicals and yearly physical exams for the PKU child,

(¥) Yearly meetings of paxents and medical personnel to keep us abreast of
current ikl developments.

(5) Avallability of services to children and parents,
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Up to this point all of the above sexvices have boen free of charge. I understand
that ag of 1983 we will s4ill have some of these services but the costs will be to
the parents which will zun into quite a bit of money.

There are societies and organizations for every kind of disease except PKUj
all yog have to do is look in the phone book (laxrch of Dimes, Heart and Lung Dis-
case, Gaucer Institute, Musculaxr D¥strophy, and the list goes on.) These crganiza-
tlons ave there to help and in most cases treatment and advice are given freely.
There is no such ocxganization for FKU. That is why we rely so heavily on lxs,
Ualker and iirs, Croshy., If they are cut from the program who can we turn t0Y They
have even been so gracious as to give out thelr home phone muwbers when there is a
nmedical problem and & doctor can’t be reached. I also understand the above services
are all endangered; in fact, the entive FKU brogranm 1s in Jeopaxdy. IPFlease help
us keep 1t alive and active by sufficient fTunding.

I can't believe that the budget is so tight that krs. dalker®s and Mrs.
srosby's services must be cut from the program. The purpose of this letter is to
eep them in their present capacity. It is because of them that the progrem is
uccessiul. They ave a vital part of it and if we lose them our children will be
oSlng 80 much nore.

O

=0

what is the state doing with the money that they supposedly sre saving by
elinminating these services? Is it Put intc another program? What is +he dollax
difference in keeping them on in their present positions versus the new positions?
I an sure it is such a ninute amount that the budget could be adjusted accordingly.

L an sorxzy 4o bave gone on so tut I think it is imperative that you kuow
exaculy how important these ladies are and the inportance of the entire Iy progran.
I would like a vesponse at your earliest convendence as Uecember isn't far avay
and that 1s when their present positions will cease to exist. If at all possible
I (and possibly other PKU parents and children) would like an audlence wlth you to
discuss this further. This will be aifecting quite a number of families in the
’:,)-'H—.

voe and this cextainly is worthwhile %o do & 1little research and investigating.

Thanking you in advance,

e foryey 7= i | 7 / /s €7 / /)
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Hrs. Gaxole Weiland
15064 Joshna Tree Rd.
Gaitherghurg, Md. 20878

(301) 279~7196



OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

201 WEST PRESTON STREET = BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21201 e Area Code 301 o 383-2843

Harry Hughes, Governor Charles R. Buck, Jr., Sc.D. Secretary

November 9, 1982

The Honorable Paul S. Sarbanes
United States Senator

2327 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Sarbanes:

In response to your letter of October 18, 1982, I have asked the Preventive
Medicine Administration for information about the PKU Program.

As I understand from Mrs. Weiland's letter, her primary concern is for the
quality of services which will be available to families of children with

PKU and other hereditary metabolic disorders discovered by Maryland's New-
born Screening Program when Federal funds are withdrawn. Specifically, she
is requesting that Mrs. Lib Walker and Mrs. Sue Crosby continue performing
the same jobs which they have carried out with dedication for many years.

The Department shares Mrs. Weiland's concerns about quality of services and

certainly understands her uncertainties about the upcoming changes in the
program.

The intensive home visiting, blood-~drawing, and dietary monitoring services
described by Mrs. Weiland were part of a detailed study protocol beginning &ig//’
in the early years of Maryland's PKU program. At that time, Maryland was

part of a multi-state collaborative study which was necessary to clarify the
effects and benefits of dietary treatment. Careful monitoring of blood

levels and developmental milestones was available only through the two

specially trained professionals under the federally supported PKU demonstra-

tion program.

Through Maryland's participation with other states, the collaborative study
has now followed sufficient children to carefully verify the safety, efficacy,
and success of PKU treatment. As a result, the intensive, home-based services
which were necessary for the study will now be restructured. This must be
done to accomodate termination of federal PKU funding and to concentrate

Mrs. Walker's nutritional expertise on the more vulnerable new infant cases.
These infants will receive home services until their condition is stable and
their families understand the therapeutic regime.
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It is true that Mrs. Walker and Mrs. Crosby will not make home visits to the J//
Weilands anymore. Such parents of older children will now have the option
of either learning to draw a small blood specimen themselves (the state will
provide an "autolet" to make this procedure as simple as possible) or using
their local health department to have the specimen taken at regular intervals.

The results will be forwarded to Mrs. Walker who will be statiomed centrally
in the State Health Department in Baltimore. She will monitor the blood
levels of phenylalanine on all children and make diet changes as appropriate.
She will be readily available for comsultation by telephome, which is not

the case at present. Because of this change, results should be communicated
to parents more quickly than in the past. It is the Department's feeling
that using Mrs. Walker's experience and expertise in this way is far more
efficient than having her spend alot of unproductive time in transit, which
also results in her being unavailable to other families needing consultation.

Mrs. Crosby will not be out of the PKU Program entirel{?, However, through
her work in the PKU Program she too has gained a great deal of experience

and expertise in dealing with parents of children with newly diagnosed hered-
itary conditions. The Division of Hereditary Disorders has been given the
responsibility of implementing HB 351 - Sentinel Birth Defects Registry.

An important part of the program is to provide parents of infants with one

of twelve birth defects with information about available services and
resources, such as the parents groups mentioned by Mrs. Weiland. Mrs. Crosby
is needed to help train the hospital personnel who will then be able to serve
distressed parents of a newly diagnosed infant with a birth defect. Again,
it is the Department's feeling that particularly in these times of reduced
funds, it must use its resources to its best advantage. But for families
accustomed to having Mrs. Crosby and Mrs. Walker visit them at home, these
changes will be understandably difficult.

Speaking to Mrs. Weiland's "reasons why Maryland has such a marvelous PKU
program," we wish to emphasize that we agree with her that the program is
among the best, nation-wide. The Department is committed to maintaining
the Newborn Screening Program and concomitant follow-up services. These
follow-up services will include monitoring of diet, nutrition advice,
yearly meetings of parents and medical persomnnel, and the potential for
local health department, home or clinic services.

Local health departments have agreed to expand their role, and the Division
of Hereditary Disorders will help train staff so they can counsel families
and collect bloods. Whenever possible, families will be seen at the genetics
outreach clinic closest to their home. This will save them some inconven-
ience of travel and some expense. It is expected that, within the next

year in compliance with state law, fees will have to be instituted for
psychological services. Ways of assuring third party payments for these
services are being explored in an effort to reduce the families' out of
pocket expenses to the minimum.
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Mrs. Weiland has beautifully described the benefits of comprehensive child
health care including home health services. It is Preventive Medicine
Administration's plan to strengthen such services through local public and
private health resources for which additional state or federal funds may be
required. These have been identified in the Department’s FY 84 plan priori-
ties, but funding is presently uncertain.

I hope that the above information is helpful to you. We will be happy to
provide you with further information if necessary.

Sincerely,

\;4//LAL4&/ \égéan;},,—-

Fran Tracy, Director

Office of Government Relations
FT:psp



